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This is my recommendation on disposition of the appeal filed by Jeff Juel on 
behalf of The Ecology Center, Inc.; Inland Empire Public Lands Council; and 
Alliance for the Wild Rockies protesting the Kootenai National Forest 
Supervisor's Decision Memo (DM) for Forestwide Blowdown Salvage. 
 
The Forest Supervisor's decision will harvest within areas with down trees 
resulting from recurring weather events.  Harvest will begin in 1997 and 
continue as the need arises.  All sales will remove less than 1,000,000 MBF of 
wood products from suitable timber lands.  Temporary roads may be constructed, 
but will be obliterated after project use.  Harvest will have specific 
restrictions in grizzly recovery areas, raptor nesting areas, cultural resource 
sites, sensitive plant locations, riparian habitat conservation areas, 
designated wetlands, and salamander sites.  
 
APPEAL SUMMARY  
 
The Appellants allege violations of Forest Service Policy, the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the National Forest Management Act, and the 
Administrative Procedures Act.  
 
The Appellants request the DM be remanded and the Forest Supervisor be ordered 
to complete a NEPA-sufficient analysis for all timber sale proposals. 
 
No informal meeting was held, and no interested party comments were received. 
 
FINDINGS 
 
My recommendation is based upon the following evaluation: 
 
Clarity of the Decision and Rationale 
 
The Responsible Official frames, in the DM, salvage harvest which could occur by 
including 21 design criteria to be applied in the event of a potential blow down 
including snapped off and rootsprung trees. 
 
I conclude environmental characteristics are well defined and would allow for 
identification of potential sites. 
 
Purpose of the Proposal and Comprehension of Benefits      
 
The purpose and need are quite broad, identifying possible reasons for salvage 
harvest which may be created by future events.  The objectives applicable to all 
potential harvest sites are to salvage merchantable material before it 
deteriorates; to contribute to local economies; and to help meet short-term, 
local, regional and national demand for timber products.  The other objectives 
to clear blocked roads, remove safety hazards, and reduce potential for bark 
beetle infestations will vary in their applicability depending on where 
blowdown, snapped off, and rootsprung trees occur.   
 
I find the purpose of the proposal and the benefits are demonstrated in the 



decision. 
                                                                                 
Consistency With Policy, Direction, and Supporting Information 
 
The proposed project is consistent with Forest Plan goals and Management Area 
direction.  The proposed salvage would be limited to designated suitable timber 
lands.  The proposal complies with INFISH standards and grizzly bear habitat 
standards. 
 
The proposed action is to allow an unspecified number of timber salvage 
projects for an unspecified period of time, with the condition that none of the 
individual projects would exceed harvest of 1 million board feet of timber 
products.  Forest Service policy allows that a proposed timber salvage action 
may be categorically excluded from documentation in an Environmental Assessment 
or Environmental Impact Statement only if the proposed action removes 1 million 
board feet or less of wood products (FSH 1909.15, part 31.2).   
 
Based on this information and the open-ended nature of the proposed action, it 
is apparent this proposal would exceed the 1 million board feet limitation. 
Therefore, I conclude the application of a categorical exclusion is not 
appropriate for this proposed action as it is not consistent with Forest 
Service policy. 
 
Effectiveness of Public Participation Activities and Use of Comments 
 
Although a formal public involvement plan was not completed, it is apparent 
that a strategy was used as a legal notice was filed in the newspaper, 300 
people were sent letters, and a news release was published.  The U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service, the Montana Department of  Environmental Quality, the 
Confederated Salish and Kootenai Tribes, the Kootenai Tribe of Idaho, and the 
Kalispell Tribe were contacted. 
 
Issues were identified from the responses.  Most environmental issues were 
addressed by project design criteria; however, these criteria were not included 
in the scoping letters to the public.  Three issues from scoping were addressed 
in the DM.   
 
Interdisciplinary team notes confirm the team reviewed public comments and  
incorporated changes into the design criteria, the documentation, and  
coordination plan to address these concerns.  No alternatives were suggested by 
the public.  It is not evident whether the public had an opportunity to review, 
prior to the issuance of the DM, the design criteria which were used to narrow 
the scope of the project prior to issuance of the DM. 
 
The design criteria were revised to respond to comments from the U.S Fish and 
Wildlife Service and the Montana Department of Environmental quality.  A 
content analysis was used to identify concerns raised by the public.  Public 
comments were considered and responded to by the Responsible Official. 
 
I conclude public involvement efforts would have been more meaningful if the 
design criteria had been included in the scoping letters. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend the Forest Supervisor's decision be reversed and the Appellants' 
requested relief be granted.  
 
 
/s/ Katherine Q. Solberg 
 
 
KATHERINE Q. SOLBERG 
Appeal Reviewing Officer 


